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14th Sept 2020 
Prof. (Dr.) S.K Nayak 
Director General 
CIPET 
Chennai 
 

Subject: Proposed Plastics Park in Sitarganj, Uttarakhand 

Dear Sir, 

Greetings from AIPMA. 

This has reference to the meeting of the Expert Committee held on 10th 
September 2020 via VC under your chairmanship to evaluate DPR of 
plastics park in Uttarakhand. 

Please also refer to the last meeting of the Expert committee held on 15th 
May 2020. We are thankful that the following recommendations have 
been agreed by SIIDCUL with respect to the proposed Plastics Park in 
Sitarganj, Uttarakhand: - 

1. As stated by SIIDCUL officials during the Expert committee 
meeting, they have agreed to provide industrial land on long term 
lease to entrepreneurs. 
 

2. As per the presentation during the meeting, SIIDCUL has agreed 
to provide End to End solution for entrepreneurs to establish their 
units in the plastic park. As per the officials, the plastics park would 
include ready to use (plug and play) industrial shades with an 
option to provide the same on rent to units/entrepreneur. 

 
Above are welcome initiatives from SIIDCUL. As a result, Industry can 
invest in machinery and start production with shorter lead time and 
thereby avoiding huge investment on land and building. 
 
This also has reference to the last meeting wherein SIIDCUL was 
requested to exclude cost of the land from the Project cost as per the 
scheme guidelines. As per the presentation during the meeting on 10th 
Sept, SIIDCUL had informed that the cost of the land amounting to Rs. 12 
crores have been excluded from the total project cost. 
 
We have also suggested in the meeting that SIIDCUL may consider 
inviting manufacturers of plastic toys to setup their manufacturing units in 
the proposed plastics park. This is of high relevance and importance 



considering the call of Hon’ble Prime Minister for making Indian Toy 
industry ‘Atmanirbhar’. 
 
Considering the above, we would be grateful if the plastic park in 
Sitargang, Uttarakhand may be approved by the Department of 
Chemicals and Petrochemicals. 
 
Thanks and best regards, 
 

 
Jagat Killawala 
President 
 

Copy to: Shri Kashi Nath Jha, Joint Secretary, Department of 
Chemicals and Petrochemicals 

 


